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  Community/Media Relations Manager, 352-797-3609  
 
Re:  UPDATE #1 - Shooting – Lucky Fish Games - Northcliffe Boulevard 
 
Date:  September 15, 2018 
 
 

 
Update 
 
Detectives have confirmed that the victim of the shooting has succumbed to his injuries.  
The identity of the victim will be released after next of kin notifications are complete. 
 
Original Information 
 
On 09-15-18 at approximately 5:09 p.m., Hernando County deputies, along with Hernando 
County Fire Rescue, were dispatched to Lucky Fish Games at 10470 Northcliffe Boulevard in 
Spring Hill regarding a Shooting. 
 
Callers reported that at least one person had been shot. 
 
Upon arrival, deputies observed one male on scene who had sustained at least one gunshot 
wound.  The male’s condition is unknown. 
 
Detectives have one male in custody and are interviewing him at the Hernando County 
Sheriff’s Office.  The weapon used in the shooting has been accounted for. 
 
At this point in the investigation, detectives believe this is an isolated incident.  There is no 
danger to the community. 
 
There is no additional information available at this time.  When additional information is 
available, we will send an update. 
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The Office of the Sheriff is established by the Florida Constitution. As a constitutional officer, the Sheriff has 

the exclusive authority to administer his or her agency and is responsible for preserving the peace 

throughout the entire county, carrying out the laws of the state, the orders of Florida courts, and the 

ordinances of the Board of County Commissioners. The Sheriff is the chief law enforcement and correctional 

officer of the county.  

Sheriff Al Nienhuis was initially appointed as the Sheriff of Hernando County by the Governor in January of 

2011.  He was then elected by the people of Hernando County in 2012, and remains accountable to them. 

 


